
 

PILOT POINT – OCTOBER, 2021 1 

 

Site Report – Pilot Point – October, 2021 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Michele Hughes, Head Teacher, 
Elementary Generalist 

 
Outstanding Activities and Events 
September-October got off to a great start here at Pilot Point School.  Marina McGourty, the elementary 
teacher candidate, has jumped right in with students and has been such an asset to our team. Mr.K’s class 
went fishing the second week of school with the intent of using their new smoker they constructed last 
year. Their efforts were successful and the smoked salmon was delicious. They shared it with students and 
families. They also saved some for Mike Janacek, the teacher that helped them construct the smoker last 
year. The third week Mr. K’s class got to work with Mike Janacek on the next step of the steam bath 
construction project that was started last spring. Mike, Mr. K, and students worked on the trailer the steam 
is being built on and the walls. They made good progress. Mr. Janacek will return in a few weeks to work 
with students to complete this project. Elementary students have been busy on a few projects of their own.  
Students have been tending to a small herb garden that was started during summer school. They have 
lettuce, mint, basil, one tomato plant, and two African violets. They harvested their basil and made basil 
pesto. It was fun to see them share their pesto at lunch with the other students. Elementary students have 
also enjoyed the activities that we are doing to go along with the Mystery Science lessons. We really 
appreciate the subscription to this site. NWEA growth testing was held September 7-10. Parent -Teacher 
conferences were held September 22. 
Personnel  
This Pilot Point team has been working hard to get our school year off to a good start for our students.  
Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 
Each student is making good progress in their levels. Elementary students have positive comments related 
to the new Everyday Math series.  They like playing the math games that we are learning with the lessons. 
These games are also incorporated into their math stations for extra practice. 
Technology Progress 
All students have devices that are in good working order. Elementary students at all levels use technology in 
their stations every day. 
Facility Update 
The facility is in good condition 
LSAC Activity 
Our first LSAC meeting will be October 11. 
Volunteer Report 
none 
Professional Development 
We attended a zoom meeting with Ms. McCarley on MAP data and analysis. 
Pupil Attendance 
Attendance has been good and consistent. We are continuing to encourage students to be at school each 
day. All students have incentives in place to reward their efforts on having good attendance. 
Student and Staff Safety 
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Students and staff are healthy. We have had no reported symptoms or cases of illness among students or 
staff. 
Subsistence Calendar 
Students and families took full advantage of the subsistence calendar for fishing, berry picking, and hunting.  
Other 
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